## Ordinance Committee Meeting August 8, 2017

The meeting was called to order at 4:30 p.m.by Gleason.

Members present were Gleason, Stingle, and DeVoe. Also present were Gerry Schuette and Connie McDermid, Clerk.

Discussion was held regarding business recycling. Gleason explained the history of the business recycling within the village. Discussion was held to enforce recycling through garbage pickup as was done with residential recycling. A letter would be sent to the business owners on August 29, 2017 with enforcement starting on September 12, 2017. A notice would be given to the businesses not complying two weeks in a row before denying garbage pickup. Christine Miller, Recycling Coordinator for Outagamie County will be scheduled to meet with any potential businesses not in compliance with recycling. A motion to discuss at regular board meeting made by DeVoe/Single. Motion carried.

A motion was made by DeVoe/Stingle to adjourn the meeting at 5:05 p.m. Motion carried.

Connie McDermid Clerk